
CHARLEMONT BOH MINUTES-TOWN HALL 
FEBRUARY 8, 2012 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Chair- Earl Bowen, Robert Lingle, and Trice Hyer 
 
 
 

1. Meeting called to  order 7:45 PM by Chairman Earl Bowen 
2. Minutes from January 11 and 25, 2012 read and approved 
3. Board received payment for several annual permits.  Permits will be mailed to owners. 
4. Response from Charlemont BOH to MA DPH- there are no children’s camps in Charlemont. 
5. The BOH has been requested to complete the MACCHO survey of job losses/ job program cuts.  

Survey to be completed by Trice Hyer. 
6. BOH received a letter from DEP concerning Charlemont Inn inactivated as public water supply. 
7. BOH received a letter from DEP concerning as administration consent order for 122 Main Street. 
8. BOH received Title 5 Inspection report for dwelling at 2231 Rt. 2. 
9. BOH received several septic system pumping reports. 
10. BOH received a MAVEN report from Glen Ayers. 
11. Melody Wheldon requested a new seasonal food permit.  She will reapply on March 1, 2012 and 

notify BOH when permit is granted. 
12. BOH received an application for a well construction permit from Steve Arsenault. 
13. Received request from Thomas Bohlke for a 1 year extension of septic permit at 200 Legate Hill 

Road.  The BOH reviewed the request letter from Thomas Bohlke. 
       Motion was made by Earl Bowen to extend the construction permit for 1 year.  Motion was 

       seconded by Rob Lingle.  The extension permit was approved unanimously. 
14. BOH received a notice from the BOS concerning approval to hire a temporary filing   
      assistant. 
15. BOH received information on wells and chlorination from Glen Ayers. 
16. BOH received information from Health and Human Services concerning Cancer   

occurrences through out state of MA. 
17. BOH received information concerning public waver supplies throughout the Commonwealth 
18. The meeting of the BOH on February 8, 2012 was adjourned at 9:30PM. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   This document is a draft until approved and signed by the Charlemont Board of Health 

 
 
 



LIST OF DOCUMENTS 
February 8, 2012 

 
 
 

1. Agenda from February 8, 2012  
2. Minutes from January 11, 2012 reviewed and signed 
3. Minutes from January 25, 2012 reviewed and signed 
4. DEP Correspondence regarding Administrative Consent Order for 122 Main Street 
5. DEP Correspondence regarding Charlemont Inn  
6. Title 5 Official Inspection form for 2231 Rt. 2 
7. Several Septic System Pumping Reports 
8. Well Construction permit for Steve Arsenault 
9. Letter from Thomas Bohlke requesting a year extension for septic permit at 200 Legate Hill 

Road 
10. BOS correspondence- approve for hiring temporary filing assistance 
11. DEP information received concerning public water supplies in Common Wealth of MA 
12. Information received concerning wells and chlorination- from Glen Ayers 
13. information from Health and Human Services concerning Cancer incidence occurrences  

throughout state of MA. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


